

EDEN HILLS PRIMARY SCHOOL

MEWSLETTER

2nd February, 1990.

No.1

DIARY DATES: Feb.12-23 Feb. 6 Feb. 19 Feb. 20	Swimming Neighbourhood Watch Mtg. School Council Mtg. 7.45pm Acquaintance Night 7-7.45pm J.P. 8-8.45pm 3-7
--	--

School is underway again and not only is it a brand new year but also the start of another decade. I would like to welcome back all the students and their families who have already been a part of our school and give special welcome to our new enrolments and their families.

New to our school this year are:-

Erin Baldock Matt Christie Timothy Curran Marie-Louisa del Valle Reception Brianna Dunkley Lauren Stowe Lorrae Southby	Dean Spraakman Alison Phelps Ryan Spraakman Brendan Mueller Mandeep Narayan Sarah Milne Danielle Mousley	Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 Year 7
--	--	--

Karina Southby
I know Staff, students and community will quickly help these people to feel very much a

part of our school.
It is customary for us as a school community to hold a social 'get to know everyone' activity early in the new year but details are not yet finalised. These details will be available soon. We will however, hold a Parent Acquaintance Night for all classes on the evening of Tuesday, 20th February. This is an initial opportunity for all parents to 'officially' meet the teachers, hear what is planned in each class and to ask general questions.

Please keep this date free.

I would also like to welcome Ms. Margaret Hannagan to our staff. Ms. Hannagan will be teaching the Year 2 class with Mrs. Hancock and is also our Librarian. As a staff we look forward to this year and the many challenging, enjoyable and different things which are planned and those which just happen. I feel sure you and your children will feel the same.

Jeff.

CHANGE OF RECESS TIME

Morning recess time has been moved forward 10 minutes. Recess time is from 10.40-11am.

COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD

In the school office we keep a large board which contains all sorts of information relating to things happening in the wider community which might be of interest to people. Brief notice is often given in this Newsletter but more details can be obtained from the board.

Points of interest:

Scholarship Exams for Independent Schools Marriage Guidance Council Courses for '90.

Peter Combe - Prince Alfred College

Shell Age Swimming, Diving & Synchronized Swimming Competitions

SCHOOL BUILDINGS UPGRADE

We are now in the final stages of upgrading many of our classrooms. This has involved internal painting, carpets and cooling systems. This has meant some disruption to classes but this should cease soon.

MONEY COLLECTION FROM STUDENTS

All money brought to school for school payments should be in a clearly marked envelope. When the children have paid this money to the office, they will be issued with a receipt. Parents are asked to please retain these receipts, at least for a while, to assist if there is any confusion concerning payments.

FOR SALE

The school has a number of large carpet squares and metal lockers, suitable for storing a whole range of things, available for sale. Please contact the school for more information.

WANTED TO BUY: Bird Aviary, approx. 6'x6'. Please phone Mrs. Mueller, 278 3017.

FOUND: 1 orange 'stack hat' bike helmet. Please contact the office if you have lost one.

BLACKWOOD JUNIOR TABLE TENNIS CLUB

This Club has arranged to use our school Activity Room for coaching and playing sessions. If your child is interested please contact either Peter Holcroft (250 3411) or Dave Childs (278 6322).

BLACK WOOD SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC

As from 30th January 1990 the Blackwood School Dental Clinic will only be open three days per week, Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. Patients of the school dental service who require emergency only dental treatment on Thursday or Friday, should ring the Belair School Dental Clinic on 278 7135 during working hours.

Days open: Monday to Wednesday incl. Hours of operation: 8.30am to 4.30pm.

Staff: Dentist: Dr. Patrick Collette, Therapists: Mrs. Margie Elmendorp, Mrs. Gail Miller.

Nurses: Miss. Kerrie Ward, Mrs. Margaret Verwoert.

At present, children and young adults are eligible for treatment through the School Dental Service up to and including the year in which they turn 16 years of age. If you are not already enrolled at a school dental clinic and wish some information or to enrol, please contact the Clinic. 278 7131 - after hours (emergency only) 223 9284.

KIDS CLUB at Eden Hills Uniting Church, Willora Road

Starts Wednesday, 7th February, 4 - 5.30pm. Come and enjoy games, crafts, cooking, singing, Bible stories and lots of fun! Held every Wednesday except on days when the forecast max. temp. is 35c. or above. All children 5 - 12 years welcome. Further information from Ruth Rodda, 278 5754.

STUDENT ACCIDENT INSURANCE

An application form for Accident Insurance is being sent home with this Newsletter. Whether or not you take out this cover is a personal matter. Send completed form and money directly to the address on the application form. DO NOT RETURN FORM OR MONEY TO THESCHOOL.

SCHOOL BANK STARTS NEXT TUESDAY